
PTO MEETING NOTES 09/28/2021 

Dr. Barta, me, Amy O, Lori, Amy C, Jennifer Snow, Natalie Simper, Courtney Satkoski, Gladys 

Arena, Gabriel Contreras, Mrs. Rossi, Irene Mimnaugh 

 

ADMINISTRATION: Dr. Barta 

• Still dealing with DeviousLicks closed down most of the student restrooms; hope to open 

up more restrooms in a week – students can use clinic restroom in case of emergency – 

October could be a tiktok trend 

• Under 12% COVID rates dropping, mask mandate over for students, still in place for 

teachers and staff – first week without a staff member out for COVID 

• PTO sponsored dance in February?  Waiting on district.  Hopefully no surge after 

Christmas, or another surge -the admin really does want to accommodate students with a 

dance 

• Marine Lab – asked district if another group can go in January 8, 9, 10 or so; great 

opportunity for students 

• New SAC members 3 community members 2 staff members – maybe a PTO member, Dr. 

Clark would like this 

• Threat made last week – admin sent notificiation Student staff safety #1 priority made 

sure everyone was safe that day and campus would remain safe – worked with LCSO – 

unfortunately not even a TOMS student – someone had his username and password – that 

student is now facing the consequences – making sure the wrongly accused student is 

welcomed on campus 

• October 14th EOQ, no school October 15th Professional Duty Day, October 18th school-

wide off-campus evacuation with support from LCSO going across the street to the park 

1,000+ students cross Three Oaks Pkwy – will be shut down LCSO 

• Should PTO contact wrongly accused student? It could open up PTO to then feel the need 

to address the student – Dr. Barta suggested perhaps individual students and families can 

send in support?  His class is planning on doing something to get together for this class 

PTO does not want to post anything on social media 

TREASURER 

• Amy Ospina – no income or expense since last meeting balance just over $10,000 minus 

silent auction staff allocation – just over $6,000 for PTO balance – waiting on August 

“Culver’s” spirit night check; may take a bit longer, coming from corporate office; 

Gabriel will follow-up if we don’t receive a check by a certain timeframe; Lori will let us 

know when it comes in – Texas Roadhouse was great for September; just under $300 – 

those are out two incoming earnings – PTO is offering to help out with Q1 Honor Roll 

assembly – usually about $200-$250 quarterly. Staff Christmas gifts are another 

upcoming expenditure – about $2,500 saved $500 by staying online and getting 10% off 

(Amy O and Amy C), cards were $25/each 

• Amy O reached out to Zaxby’s and will share with Irene, and Irene will introduce herself 

to the contacts for Spirit Night – next one is Culver’s October 12th 

• Elementary spirit nights have a pay pal link if you cannot get out for the spirit night; can 

donate this way; don’t want to take away from going to restaurant to eat, but it can be 

helpful – PTO will try it out – should it go on school messenger? Not sure at this time – 

will research it – might just keep it to Facebook? Will figure it out 

NEW BUSINESS 



• Tentative date for the Silent Auction – earlier in April? Friday start date through weekend 

– April 8th? Lori will get back to us on tentative date 

• Agree on Target gift card for employee gifts?  Lori will check with Dr. Clark 

• Any Honor Roll Assembly information? Dr. Barta is not sure yet – students missed less 

class time how we did it last year – courtyard for 15-20 minutes, and then return – week 

before interims go out and have them in the afternoon period 7, 9, 11 – most likely 2nd 

week of November – Ms. Rossi will get input and get back to us – will have t-shirts again 

• Does basketball concession still need volunteers?  It is being covered by staff 

• Lori R has a request for funds for silent auction for school – Professional duty day 10/15 

Dr. Clark wants to do something for teachers and staff that day, like a brunch and 

maximum of $760 from silent auction funds – there is a brunch food truck (Irene will 

send Lori an email about it) maybe try a food truck to test if for timing for teacher 

appreciation 

Next meeting Tuesday/October 26th  

ADJOURN 


